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of the area and the numerous en-
trances found during the expedi-
tion. The main factor affecting this
area’s potential is the abundance of
soil and vegetative matter that gets
flushed into the karst during the
rainy season. Source: Paolo Bruno de
Curtis and Marco Sticotti, Progres-
sione 45, July–December 2002, trans-
lated from Italian and summarized
by Yvonne Droms.

Yet another victim was claimed
by the Dos Bocas caves when, on
April 11, 2004, a tourist drowned in
the entrance swim of Río Subterrá-
neo de San Jerónimo. A group
without proper lights or flotation
equipment entered the cave and,

after the first two swims, decided
to turn back. The entrance swim is
long and has a strong current, and
one of them apparently tired and
drowned. Source: Ramón Espinasa.

MICHOACÁN
Back in January 1998, Chris Lloyd,

Taco Van Ieperen, and Monique
Castenguay did a one-day hike to
recon a plateau that is shown as
Cerro de La Lagunita on the topo
map. It is located on sheet E13 B76
in southern Michoacán about 30
kilometers east of Maruata and 10
kilometers inland from the ocean.
The average elevation of the plateau
is about 700 meters. We parked at a
small restaurant on the highway

just after crossing the Río Coal-
comán and took the trail that starts
just behind the restaurant up into
the hills. The trail ascends through
remnants of old-growth forest and
passes vague remains of an old log-
ging road, complete with rusted-
out logging vehicles. The views out
over the ocean are quite spectacu-
lar. We met a local man who then
accompanied us up onto the pla-
teau, while telling us that there
were no caves. Much of the top has
been cleared for planting corn, and
while the limestone is somewhat
karsted, there are no obvious sinks
or entrances. We made it to the
southern-most doline shown on the
topo map and found the lagunita
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